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We hope you enjoy the new format for the In HindSight Newsletter.  Instead of opening the
newsletter via a link, the newsletter is right here in the email. One note, if you are using
gmail, our newsletter will be "clipped". About half way through the newsletter, you will see:
[Message clipped]  View entire message. You should click on that link to see the entire
newsletter. 
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President's Letter

 
 

Dear ARA Members,

I hope you are enjoying our lovely spring-like weather.

Please scroll through our recently reformatted In Hindsight newsletter, Winter 2024/25
edition. We hope you like it.

Our annual Holiday Lupper took place on Friday, December 6th, at the Alcon Crossroads
Conference Center. Many thanks to Alcon for hosting us and for all the support from the
Alcon team. Ed McGough, Senior Vice President, Global Manufacturing and Technical
Operations, and Ian Bell, Senior Vice President, Chief Operating Officer of Alcon, gave
informative and enjoyable presentations which were enthusiastically received by about
150 attendees. We enjoyed a delicious meal while listening to holiday music by Tootie
Latte.

Our first luncheon of 2025 will take place on Friday, March 28th. Our speaker will be
Quentin McGown, who will talk to us about the history of Fort Worth. He is a well-known
local historian whose family has lived in Fort Worth for generations. He is a probate judge
by profession.  On June 20th, Tom McDonald, PhD, will return to celebrate the publication
of his book on the history of the first fifty years of Alcon. Also, mark your calendars for our

luncheons to take place on September 26th and December 5th (Lupper). All luncheons this
year will take place on Fridays again in the Alcon Crossroads Conference Center (old
cafeteria).

Enjoy all the excellent articles in this edition of the In Hindsight newsletter. See the article
about the importance of eyecare for children that Alcon posted for World Sight Day and
was penned by David Endicott, CEO. Also see the article about the launch of a new
groundbreaking weekly replacement contact lens, Precision7. Retiree news and photos

include the Lupper on December 6th, two Alcon on-campus events, and an excellent
article by Lito Dayrit, The Monarch Whisperer, about raising Monarch butterflies.

Many thanks to our members for their contributions. Please continue to send us news and
photos. Let us know what you’re doing and where you’re traveling. Send them to
Annabelle and Lana at ara.newsletter@gmail.com.

A special thanks to our editor, Annabelle Corboy, and to Lana Morgan for the excellent
preparation of this edition of the In Hindsight newsletter. 

I’m looking forward to seeing you at the March 28th luncheon.

With Warmest Regards,

Pat Cappelletti
President, Alcon Retirees Association
pcappelletti@Alcon-ara.com

 
 

 
Announcements

 
Becoming an ARA member

Here are the steps to joining the ARA:

(1) Retire from Alcon (or Alcon/Novartis if you retired before 2020).
(2) Go to alcon-ara.com and click on Not a Member? Sign up Today.
(3) Fill in the Member Sign Up form, then click Send. (Make sure to note the password you
select since you will use it to login as a member.)
(4) Soon, you will receive an email from an ARA administrator asking for information to
confirm your retirement date and where you worked at Alcon. Please be sure to respond
or your registration will not proceed.
(5) Within a day or so after your response is received, you’ll get an email confirming your
membership. Follow instructions in the email regarding login and dues.

 

 
ARA Dues

Dues are $10 a year which covers ARA expenses including hosting the website and
publication of the newsletter. The Lupper is an addtional one time fee of $10 to cover door
prizes and incidentals. 

Mail Dues to: Alcon Retirees Association
P.O. Box 173416
Arlington, Texas 76003-3416

 

 
ARA Website

Want to see more? Go to the ARA website www.alcon-ara.com for all the latest
information about Alcon and Retirees’ activities. Photos from past ARA events are posted
on the website. Login to the Members Section and click the News button to find the link to
the Gallery.

 
 

Retiree News

We would love to have some stories from our retirees to share in our ARA newsletter. We
are especially interested in photos of places & people - vacations or, if you’ve moved away
from Fort Worth, where you live now. Do you have a second career? If you retired from
Alcon and took up a new line of work, we’d love to hear about it. And last, if you’re doing
volunteer work, we’d like to be able to share that, too. You can contact us at
ara.newsletter@gmail.com. Just send a note and we will get back with you to get more
details.

 
 

 
Alcon Fort Worth Campus

The company store is open and is located within the new
cafeteria. Hours are 7am – 4pm and check-out is Self
Service. If you have questions, you can call 817-551-
8351.

The process for entering the campus remains the same –
arrive during normal business hours, stop at the guard
gate, and show your gold retiree card, and park in visitor
parking.

 
 

Alcon Fitness Center

Membership for retirees is free! More than 7,000 square
feet of health and wellness equipment. Top-of-the-line
cardio and strentgh equipment. Outdoor TRX and Rogue
workout stations. Outdoor running/walking track. Locker
Rooms. And, new, there are two pickleball courts, with
court-side boxes holding equipment.

Click here to enroll - Select "Fitness Center Membership-
Alcon Retiree"

For questions? Call the Alcon campus and ask for the
Fitness Center.

 
 

 
Events

 
2025 ARA Programs

Mark your calendars for our 2025 quarterly programs: March 28, June 20, September 26,
and December 5 (the 2025 Holiday Lupper)! 

Unless otherwise noted, all luncheons are held on the Alcon Fort Worth campus in the
Crossroads Conference Center (old cafeteria) and include a buffet lunch. We are now
requesting that members make a reservation. We need to know how many are attending
in order to have appropriate seating and food. Email us at ARA-RSVP@alcon-ara.com

All ARA members, spouses, and guests are welcome to attend. Except for the Lupper,
lunch is complimentary for members, with a charge of $10 for each guest. For the Lupper,
the fee for members is $10 and for each guest, $15.

Please remember to bring your Alcon Retiree Gold Card for access to the Fort Worth
campus. Alcon Corporate Security will reserve parking places — look for the orange street
cones. Watch for more information on all our events on our website and in our emails.

 

 
Alcon News

 
Alcon and Aravind Eye Care System Launch Global Centre of
Excellence for Cataract Surgery Training in Chennai

 
After partnering for two decades, Alcon
and Aravind Eye Care System, a
philanthropic eye care organization with
unparalleled expertise in teaching and
coaching, are thrilled to share the
opening of a first-of-its-kind Centre of
Excellence for cataract training in
Chennai, India.

 
CHENNAI, INDIA, August 16, 2024 – Alcon, the global leader in eye care dedicated to
helping people see brilliantly, and Aravind Eye Care System today announced the launch
of India’s first Global Centre of Excellence (CoE) dedicated to providing comprehensive
training in advanced cataract surgery procedures for ophthalmology residents. The
development of this centre marks a significant milestone in a 20-year partnership between
Alcon and Aravind Eye Care System, a philanthropic eye care organization with
unparalleled expertise in teaching and coaching.

The Alcon Aravind Centre for Surgical Advancement will house a state-of-the-art training

facility, with high-end equipment donated by Alcon,* including CENTURION® Vision
System, LuxOR Revalia™ Ophthalmic Microscope, ARGOS® Biometer, and

NGENUITY® 3D Visualization System. Alcon’s innovations will be available in the
operating room and practice lab to train residents in advanced procedures such as
phacoemulsification.

Speaking on the occasion, Mr. Raj Narayanan, President, Alcon International, said, “Alcon
has dedicated itself to helping people see brilliantly. We believe that everyone with
cataracts should have access to a high standard of care for effective post-surgery vision
restoration and a better quality of life in their aging years. This centre marks an important
milestone in our 20-year partnership with Aravind and brings to life our shared vision of
increasing access to quality eye care.”

“Cataract surgery is the most common surgery amongst aging adults in India. However,
there is an urgent need to develop a large cadre of highly trained cataract surgeons in
advanced procedures such as phacoemulsification so that all patients with cataracts can
receive advanced surgical assistance,” commented Dr. S. Aravind, Chief Medical Officer,
Aravind Eye Care System. “We are glad to see our collaboration with Alcon evolve into
this centre that will help build surgical capacity not only in India but also in African
countries through remote learning programs.” 

Phacoemulsification is an advanced technique of cataract surgery that is recognized as
the preferred procedure in several evidence-based guidelines as it offers advantages over
the manual incision method, such as better post-operative visual acuity and shorter

recovery time. The procedure also has a smaller risk of surgical complications.3

Most of the ophthalmic residency programs in India focus on basic cataract surgery and
few offer phacoemulsification training,4 highlighting the need for an elevated capacity for
advanced surgical procedures such as phaco. The CoE aims to address this gap by
providing surgical residents with more exposure to high-quality equipment and training.

Alcon is committed to advancing eye care and ensuring that the best possible treatments
are accessible to those in need. This collaboration underscores the three pillars of Alcon’s
social impact and sustainability initiative: Brilliant Lives, Brilliant Innovation and Brilliant
Planet.

Read the Media Release here.
 

 

 
World Sight Day was October 10, 2024. Alcon posted this article about the
importance of eye care for children, penned by Alcon CEO, David J. Endicott. 

The Urgency of Ensuring Healthy Children’s Vision: Our Next
Generation’s Future Depends Upon It 

 
World Sight Day 2024 focuses on the importance of eye care in young people. As the
CEO of the global leader in eye care, I’ve seen the positive impact identifying and
correcting impaired vision can have on a child’s life. 

The quality of our vision as children is critical to how we develop, form relationships, and
contribute to the world around us. From building lifelong friendships on the playground to
uncovering a hidden talent for creative writing, to the swell of pride a child feels when
answering a question right in class, clear sight matters.  

I have witnessed the indelible impact healthy, clear vision has on children’s self-esteem,
social and emotional well-being, and academic success. Yet not every child has the
privilege of healthy eyesight.  

Consider that, in the United States, roughly 1 in 4 school-aged children has an
undetected and untreated vision disorder that can interfere with their ability to develop
properly and perform to their highest academic potential in school.

David J. Endicott Alcon CEO

Too many children in our country do not have access to eye care providers, vision
screenings, comprehensive eye exams, or treatment due to economic inequalities, cultural
and language barriers, overall health literacy barriers, and inconsistent vision screening
requirements.

The magnitude of this problem increases dramatically around the globe. Worldwide, 90
million children are living with sight loss. Most visual impairments can be prevented
through early detection and treatment, and leaving these impairments unaddressed can
have social and academic consequences that may impact the trajectory of a child’s life.

That is why, this World Sight Day, an annual day of awareness for blindness and visual
impairment led by the International Agency for the Prevention of Blindness (IAPB),
parents, communities, and business leaders must come together to advocate for greater
access to children’s eye care through effective, actionable, and cost-efficient interventions
such as regular children’s vision screenings, as well as comprehensive eye exams for
children who do not pass their screenings.

Children’s vision can’t wait: addressing growing eye health disparities before it’s too late

What if I told you academic and social struggles may be attributed to undetected visual
impairments?

If you’ve noticed a difference in a child in your life, like slipping grades or sitting out on the
playground for fear of falling, getting hurt, or embarrassing themselves, poor eyesight
might be to blame.

Research shows that children who are visually impaired progress at a slower pace than
their peers, which increases their risk for social withdrawal. Alarmingly, children with visual
impairments also experience higher rates of anxiety and depression.

Meanwhile, in the classroom, clear vision is the bedrock of academic success, as studies
indicate that 80% of classroom learning is visual, leaving visually impaired children at a
major disadvantage. Children learn how to read in their first few years of school. In the
following years, children use this foundation so that they can read to learn. Yet, visual
impairments make it all the more difficult to achieve this next level of learning.
Unfortunately, these early learning roadblocks compound and can perpetuate
socioeconomic disparities.

Further, projections show that childhood visual impairment and blindness in the United
States are on the cusp of a surge. With the number of children who are visually impaired
and blind expected to increase, and the rate of pediatric vision screenings on a steady
decline, access barriers pose a growing threat to our next generation that requires
immediate response.

What we can do to help: a call to action for increased access to school vision screenings

By recommendation from the American Academy of Ophthalmology (AAO), children
should have a vision screening test every year from the ages of 3-5, and every 1-2 years
after the age of 5.

However, not every state in the US requires vision screenings for children, and the rules
for vision screenings vary from state to state. In fact, only six states stipulate pediatric
vision screenings at least every two years, half require screenings for preschool-aged
children, and six do not necessitate vision screenings at all.

Without state-promoted vision screening programs within communities or schools, many
children who lack insurance, live in underserved areas, or whose families do not have
adequate knowledge about vision care due to language barriers, for instance, fall through
the cracks.

Even in states that require screenings, schools may lack the resources to deliver them. To
help fill in these gaps and do our part to ensure that no child is left behind, we have been
partnering with organizations to provide vision screenings to children in Fort Worth, Texas,
for over a decade. In 2021, we launched the Alcon Children’s Vision Program, in which
Alcon volunteers, school nurses, and other partners work to provide free vision screening
for students in grades pre-kindergarten through fifth. Two years later, we opened the Alcon
Children’s Vision Center, offering onsite comprehensive eye exams, prescription glasses,
and year-round access to eye care to students, from kindergarten through twelfth
grade. And, earlier this year, the Alcon Children’s Vision Program expanded in Huntington,
West Virginia, where Alcon associates are providing vision screenings to local students of
Cabell County Schools.

In 2023 alone, we were proud to have screened more than 30,000 children in Fort Worth,
Texas, and we aim to conduct 150,000 vision screenings by 2025. Through this program, I
have seen what the future of eye care access can look like and implore others to help us
make this dream a reality.

As part of our core mission to expand access to eye care, we believe that it is our duty to
encourage parents, business leaders, and policy makers to push for increased attention,
funding, and resources for pediatric vision screenings and exams in schools across the
United States in line with the recommendation of the AAO so that every child has the
opportunity to see and live brilliantly.

With the uneven availability of vision screening in elementary schools, we also urge the
private sector to leverage their resources and their personnel to establish programs that
bring screenings and necessary exams to students at the earliest age and collaborate
further with the public sector to drive transformation and bring children the eye care they
desperately need to succeed. Together, we ensure every child has the screenings,
intervention, and ongoing care they need to See Brilliantly.

For the full article plus footnotes, click here.
 

 

 
 

 
Alcon Singapore - One of Best Employers in Singapore

 
November 18, 2024 - Alcon Singapore
has again been named one of the ‘Best
Employers in Singapore for the third
year. We’re proud to foster a collaborative
culture where people can bring their best
to work. At Alcon, it's our people who
make the shared purpose of helping the
world

 
 

 
Alcon Debuts Groundbreaking PRECISION7, a One-Week
Replacement Contact Lens to Start and End Every Week
Fresh

 
PRECISION7, a new one-week
replacement lens, provides 16
hours of outstanding comfort and
precise vision, even on day 7
Features world’s first ACTIV-FLO
System specially designed for one-
week optimal performance
PRECISION7 broadens existing
WaterInnovations portfolio,
addressing the need for comfort
and affordability when a daily
disposable lens is not an option

 
November 7, 2024 - GENEVA--(BUSINESS WIRE)-- Alcon (SIX/NYSE: ALC), the global
leader in eye care dedicated to helping people see brilliantly, today announced the U.S.

launch of PRECISION7 ® , the only one-week replacement contact lens with the

revolutionary 7-day ACTIV-FLO ® System that provides 16 hours of outstanding comfort
and precise vision, even on day 7.

While nearly nine out of ten Eye Care Professionals (ECPs) believe daily disposable
lenses are better overall for their patients, more than half of new patients are still being fit
in reusable lenses due to cost considerations. Most optometrists agree that a one-week
contact lens replacement schedule would be more intuitive for patients, as compared to a
two-week replacement schedule. PRECISION7 offers a breakthrough in comfort
performance and an easy to remember replacement schedule when daily disposables are
not an option.

“We are making history with the bold innovation of PRECISION7,” said Max Wolf, General
Manager, Head of Vision Care and Contact Lenses at Alcon. “Now, patients can start and
end every week fresh with a first-of-its-kind contact lens featuring ACTIV-FLO
technology. This is also the first time we are introducing both sphere and toric lenses to
the U.S. market simultaneously, allowing ECPs to address the needs of the majority of
patients right away.”

The groundbreaking innovation of the ACTIV-FLO System in PRECISION7 is a unique
combination of a water-loving moisturizing agent embedded in the lens matrix and a
proprietary replenishing agent that is continually released to moisturize the surface for 7
days.

“Data show that three out of every four contact lens wearers want their ECPs to talk to
them about new contact lens technology,” said Jason Compton, OD, FAAO. “When daily
disposable lenses aren’t an option, PRECISION7 provides 16 hours of outstanding
comfort and precise vision, even on day 7, at a price our patients can afford. It has an
easy and intuitive replacement schedule that allows my patients to pick their preferred day
of the week to replace their contact lenses.”

The launch of PRECISION7 marks the newest addition to the Alcon WaterInnovations™
portfolio of contact lenses. Patients can experience PRECISION7 sphere and toric lenses
through select ECPs effective immediately in the U.S. PRECISION7 will be more broadly
commercially available in the U.S. beginning in January of 2025, with markets outside of
the U.S. to follow later. See product instructions for complete wear, care, and safety
information.

For the full media release including footnotes, click here.
 

 

 
Alcon Grieshaber R&D Expansion

 
November 1, 2024 - Alcon Grieshaber has expanded its operations in Switzerland with the
launch of a state-of-the-art R&D facility in Neuhausen am Rheinfall. This new site includes
advanced capabilities like a dedicated wet lab, where surgeons and engineers can
collaborate on enhancing the design of high-performance microsurgical ophthalmic
instruments. A true reflection of Switzerland’s precision and craftsmanship, this space
highlights local expertise and Alcon's dedication to innovation and quality.

 

 
 

 
Alcon Batam - First Asian Site to Produce Alcon's Full Range
of Offerings

 
November 14, 2024 - For 30 years, Alcon
Batam has been a cornerstone of our
manufacturing and technical operations.
This year, they became our first Asian
site to produce Alcon’s full range of
innovative offerings. From vision care to
surgical solutions, the Batam team helps
more people "SeeBrilliantly" every day
through their dedication to quality and
excellence. Congratulations to the team
in Batam for 30 years of brilliance!

 
 

 
Two Prestigious Awards Given to Alcon Children's Vision
Center

 
November 12, 2024 - We are thrilled to
announce that the Alcon Children's Vision
Center (ACVC) was recently honored with
two prestigious awards: the 10th annual
Bonnie Strickland Champion for
Children's Vision Award by the National
Center for Children's Vision and Eye
Health at Prevent Blindness, and the
Distinguished Service Award by the
American Public Health Association
Vision Care Section. These awards
highlight our commitment to improving
children's vision and eye health, a key
pillar of the ACVC program.
Congratulations to the ACVC team and all
volunteers and partners for this
recognition! Together, we're advancing
our mission to provide eye health
education and a continuum of care to Fort
Worth children in need.

 
 

 
Alcon R&D - TEDx - November 2024

 
This month at TEDx AlconR&D, we explored 'Focus Reimagined' through the insights of
nine inspiring speakers from R&D, Commercial, Digital Health, and ITCI. Their fresh
perspectives sparked meaningful conversations about the power of innovative thinking
and the impact we can create together for our teams and community. We’re excited to
continue building a culture where unique ideas thrive and inspire us to think differently.

 

 
 

 
Rafael Chan, Vice President, Global AVS, on the Alcon Vision
Suite

 

 
From "A Conversation with Rafael Chan on How Alcon is Evolving our
Equipment Ecosystems to Meet the Demands of Today's Customers and
Patients", posted on Facebook on January 28, 2025

 
What inspired the creation of the Alcon Vision Suite (AVS), and how does it reflect
Alcon’s vision for the future of ophthalmology?

As Alcon’s co-founder, William C. Conner, said, “Our approach is medical specialist-
oriented, in that we concentrate our efforts on seeing the needs of the patients through the
eyes of the specialists who are treating them.” Being customer-centric is in our DNA, and
we aim to be their end-to-end partner of choice for all their needs, spanning from the clinic
to the operating room. We frequently engage with our customer base during our research
and development process. For one of our recently approved products, we gained insights
and feedback from more than 2,500 Eye Care Professionals worldwide.

We know that when our customers make a purchasing decision, they consider all the
ways the manufacturers they work with can help them deliver excellent patient outcomes.
Our partnership with customers evolves through continuous feedback, aiming to address
current challenges while anticipating future needs and harnessing the potential of digital
innovations.

What are some challenges currently facing our customers and the field of
ophthalmology?

Ophthalmologists are currently facing significant challenges due to the evolving
demographics of their patient population. The aging Baby Boomer generation is placing a
substantial strain on global healthcare systems, particularly in eye care, where the number
of professionals entering the field is not sufficient to meet the growing demand. This issue
is compounded by the retirement of experienced specialists and growing prevalence in
eye conditions like cataracts, glaucoma and myopia, further widening the gap.

Countries like China are experiencing capacity issues, especially in rural areas, leading to
substantial gaps between patients’ needs and current service provisions. The U.S. is
projected to see a 12% decline in the number of ophthalmologists by 2035, while the
demand for services, including cataract surgeries, is expected to increase by 24%.

While the specific challenges vary from country to country, the need is universal — we
must provide innovative solutions that help improve efficiencies for ophthalmic practices,
so they are able to meet these growing surgical demands.

In what ways does AVS address these challenges?

Our AVS ecosystem harmonizes products, digital solutions and services to create
efficiencies for our customers. Having an ecosystem-led approach intrinsically fosters
efficiencies by creating a cohesive and interconnected environment where every
component is designed to work seamlessly together. Our next-generation AVS offerings
will go even further—to streamline operations and surgical planning, evolve our service
capabilities and introduce first-to-market technologies that help improve the surgeon
experience and advance patient outcomes.

Today, while we have excellent solutions to minimize error and streamline the process,
we're working on further improving the user experience to make it as seamless as
possible. Our goal is to continue to drive reliable and reproducible outcomes for cataract
surgeons, whether they are implanting a standard or advanced technology IOL by learning
from previous outcomes. Our future technologies are designed to deliver significant
efficiencies over our legacy equipment.

In the realm of the surgical retina space, our innovative technologies are designed to
leave less impact on the eye and make surgeries less invasive with improved fluidics to
create a more stable environment, faster cutting speeds and reduced laser time. In
addition, we are providing a unified platform for surgeons who perform both vitrectomy
and cataract surgery, which will help reduce surgical equipment footprint and help the
process of transitioning between surgeries.

In another area of unmet need, glaucoma, we are bringing to markets a direct selective
laser trabeculoplasty technology that could enhance glaucoma care. With its patient- and
physician-friendly design, precise delivery and streamlined workflow, this innovation is
intended to improve access to first-line laser glaucoma care.

By continuously innovating and investing in advanced technologies with AVS, Alcon is
committed to empowering ophthalmologists to deliver exceptional care even more
efficiently.

How do you see AVS evolving in the next five years? 

Looking ahead, I see AVS evolving to incorporate even more advanced technologies,
such as artificial intelligence and machine learning, to provide predictive analytics and
decision support. While our core still remains to develop solutions through the eyes of the
medical professionals, we also need to take into consideration the needs of payers
prioritizing value-based healthcare, consolidation of practices, and migration towards
office-based surgery. Our solution of products, digital and service need to deliver on the
promise of efficient healthcare because this is what each of these segments are looking
for to deliver high quality, high value outcomes. Our goal is to make AVS an indispensable
ecosystem that not only improves the efficiency and effectiveness of eye care today but
also shapes the future of the field.

Find the entire Q&A and list of references here.
 

 

 
Retiree News

 
New Members

Welcome these new members who joined since November 2024: Sally Culver, Carrie
Corbett, Anthony Medrano, Greg Carey, Sherry Duncan, Jay Link, Frank Landrus, Jerry
Beck, and Mike Rooney.  
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Beck, and Mike Rooney.  
 

 

 
EPIC Monster Bash

Alcon Retires were invited to attend EPIC's Monster Bash held on campus, October 26th,
2024. Sandra Royall won a cake in the Cake Walk. Pat Cappelletti attended the event and
shared these photos with us.

 

 
 

 
 

Alcon Crafts Fair

Pat Cappelletti visited the Alcon Crafts Fair which was held on December 10th, 2024, in
the Atrium of Tower C on the Alcon campus. There were 22 vendors made up of current
employees, members of employee families, and retirees. The five ARA members were
Christie Vecchio, Kim Watson, Gail Gates, Lucy Johnson, and Denise Feigum.  Please
see their pictures with their displays below.

 

 

 

 
 

 
Lito Dayrit - the Monarch Whisperer

 
I got started raising Monarch butterflies by accident. After I retired at the end of 2015, my
wife encouraged (it sounded more like an order to me) to start a backyard garden to keep
myself busy and out of her hair, so to speak. Since then, we’ve been growing veggies,
herbs and flowering plants in our small backyard garden.

 
In 2020, while gardening, my wife brought
to my attention several caterpillars which
were eating the parsley plant and told me
to check it out. My first instinct was to
squash it at first sight as it was my typical
reaction to caterpillars ever since I was a
young boy, due to some unfriendly
encounter with the creepy and hairy kind.
As we are wont to do nowadays, I
googled it and it turned out that it was the
larvae(caterpillar) of a black swallowtail
butterfly that I had seen fluttering around
our garden several weeks ago. So, we
did keep the swallowtail caterpillars and
eventually raised and released about 4-6
black swallowtail butterflies that year.

 At the start of the planting season the
following year(2021), we decided to buy
and plant butterfly plants to encourage
more swallowtail butterflies to our
garden.  Again, we found several
caterpillars and at first, we figured that
they were of the same variety of
butterfly(black swallowtail), that we saw
the previous year.

 

 
 

 

So, based on our previous experience,
we fed them parsley, but for whatever
reason, they were not eating it. Upon
more intent scrutiny and investigation via
Mr. Google, we finally figured out that the
caterpillars were not that of the
swallowtail butterfly, but those of the
monarch butterfly. And the reason they
would not eat parsley, was because they
fed exclusively on the milkweed plant,
which we had bought unknowingly.

After doing further research on the
Monarch butterfly, we found out that it
was one of the most popular butterfly in
North America and is well known for its
annual migratory pattern. And is the only
butterfly known to migrate in both
directions, North to south and back.

In 2021, we were able to raise and
release about 35 Monarch butterflies. And
in 2022, we raised and released a little
more than that. As a result, we planted
more milkweed hoping that they would
pass by on their way to Mexico for their
winter migration and during their trek
back from Mexico in spring.
Unfortunately, we did not see a lot of
Monarch butterflies and caterpillars
during the succeeding 2 years. We are,
however, keeping our fingers crossed that
they would show up this year in our area.

 
Click here for a video presentation of our Monarch butterfly raising experience. All photos
and video provided by Lito Dayrit.

 
 

 
Retirees celebrated together at the ARA Holiday Lupper-
December 6th 2024

 
The Lupper began with an open bar and appetizers. Pre-luncheon entertainment was
provided by DFW comedian, singer and accordion player, Tootie Latte.  The featured
speakers were Ed McGough, Alcon Senior VP, Global Manufacturing and Technical
Operations; and Ian Bell, Senior VP, Chief Operating Officer. They both talked about the
current state of Alcon post Novartis and future projects. Both Ed and Ian shared
entertaining stories of their times at Alcon.

 
Thank you to the Alcon team that supported us including: our liaison, Jim Rinehart; the
Sodexo Catering team for their excellent management of the buffet, wine, and table
decorations; Media Services for their IT support; Security for the reserved parking spaces;
Facilities for the golf carts; the Alcon Company Store for donating the two gift baskets for
our raffle drawing; and Alcon promotional items donated by the Alcon Foundation.

Thank you also to Pat Cappelletti, ARA President, who organized this event so that it all
came together for a lovely gathering. Most important of all, a big THANKS to our ARA
members and guests who attended our Lupper 2024!

 

 
Following the presentations, we played a trivia game and had a raffle. The raffle prizes
included a couple of items donated by the Alcon Company Store, some gift cards, and gift
tins from Collin Street Bakery, The Vending Nut Company, and poinsettias. Alcon
promotional items were donated by Jill Ames, Manager, Alcon Foundation. First pick went
to the table winning the trivia contest. At the end of the day, the remaining items were
available for the attendees to take home.

Photos below are from Phil Robbins, Alcon photographer, and Lito Dayrit, ARA member.
We had so many photos of our retirees - we hope you'll look at all of them on our flickr
acount here.
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Ways to engage with Alcon:
www.alcon.com

www.facebook.com/AlconEyeCare
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Main Number: (800) 862-5266
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